SUPERIOR OIL

April 14, 1983

State of New Mexico

Energy and Minerals Department
0i1 Conservation Division

P.0. Box 1980

Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Gentlemen:

This Tetter is written in reference to your letter, dated March 11, 1983,
concerning the Back Pressure Test for the Superior Gulf State Com well
No. 1, Tocated in Unit G of Section 32, T20S, R34E, Lea County, New Mexico.

A Back Pressure Test was not run on the subject well due to low producing
gas rates and rapidly declining bottom hole pressures. The well is produc-
ing from a very limited reservoir and stabilized rates could not be ob-
tained. Bottom hole pressure has since declined to a point at which the
well will no Tonger flow.

If any additional information is needed, please contact us at 915-699-2664.

Sincerly Yours,

- L.D. Hobbs
Division Production Engineer




